

HOUSTON VISITING CHRISTIAN SCIENCE NURSE SERVICE

September 2020

Watching

Some years ago Jack Doerr, a Christian Scientist from St. Louis, was traveling midweek on business in Texas. That Wednesday evening he attended a Christian Science meeting and heard a testimony that stayed with him.

Years afterward, Mr. Doerr—a longtime Principia dad and alum—was preparing a chapel talk at The Principia Upper School. (Chapel talks are intimate settings for students, faculty, and staff to gather to hear inspired speakers.) He wanted to share the testimony he'd heard in that little Texas church, so he dialed its number in hopes of finding someone who knew testimony and testifier. The sweet-voiced woman who answered the phone said *she* was the mother—and she gave Mr. Doerr permission to share her testimony at the chapel talk.

A Principia teacher who was present at the chapel that morning shared the testimony with friends, including me. Though it was never published, I verify its authenticity based on the character of each teller.

A Christian Scientist and her young son had recently moved to a small town in Texas. Sensing the antagonism to Christian Science in the thought of the predominately fundamentalist, Bible-belt community, she actively prayed for the protection of her son and herself.

Whenever the boy wanted to play outside, she would always ask him the same question before giving him permission: "Do you know who you are?"



"Yes, Mama. I'm the perfect image and likeness of God."

This statement became their daily prayer of affirmation.

One morning the mother received a phone call. From it she learned that her son had drowned in the community swimming pool. Upon arriving at the scene, she saw a stretcher being lifted into an ambulance and on it her son's apparently lifeless form, covered by a blanket.

Stepping into the rear of the ambulance, she pulled back the blanket from her son's face and addressed him with the familiar question, "Do you know who you really are?"

The boy sat up and answered, "Yes, Mama."

The spiritual power of the truth that man is God's "perfect image and likeness," which had been their daily declaration for many weeks, not only protected the child but allowed his mother to release him to God, which caused her to remain spiritually calm and clear despite his apparent decease. Faithfully keeping active *watch* of her thoughts had defended them both from the foe—the lie of life in matter.

The community in that Texas town called it a miracle. The young mother called it a divinely natural proof of God's love—and she later became a Christian Science practitioner.

Christian Science Nurse Intern Opportunity

The Christian Science Nursing Youth Service Corps, a project of the Youth Action Committee, seeks to make young Christian Scientists, ages 18–30, aware of a threefold opportunity: serve others, learn lots, and get paid for nine months! To find out more details, please visit www.comforterscalling.org or email csnyouthservicecorps@gmail.com.

Meet the Board

Dave Daniels, President – Ninth Church
Sue Merrill, Vice President – Bellaire Church
Salomon Ngalamulume, Treasurer – Seventh Church
Linda Lindeman, Corresponding Secretary – Fourth Church
Susan Clay, Recording Secretary – Seventh Church
Lynne Clark – The Woodlands Church
Grace Duffy – First Church, Durango, CO

We would welcome a board presence from churches not currently represented.

Make a Donation

Our office is your home – providing care in the comfort of your residence.

Thank you for your support.

Houston Visiting Christian Science Nurse Service, Inc. is recognized by the Internal Revenue Service as a 501 (c)(3) organization. All donations are tax-deductible.

Our service is grateful for the financial support from area Christian Science churches and individuals. Their contributions help us pay for our contracted staff and operating expenses.

BANKING CONTRIBUTIONS: To set up recurring donations to be deducted electronically from your checking account, please call our service at (713) 304-8384 and leave your name and contact number. Our treasurer will return your call and will be happy to assist you or answer questions.

CONTRIBUTIONS BY MAIL: We welcome checks mailed to us at: Houston Visiting Christian Science Nurse Service, Inc. 1834 Columbia Street, Houston, TX 77008-4348